MINUTES Town of Blowing Rock Town Council Meeting November 17, 2021

The Town of Blowing Rock Town Council met for a special meeting on Wednesday, November 17, 2021, at 5:30 p.m. The purpose of the meeting was to discuss COVID-19 and potential action. The meeting took place at Town Hall located at 1036 Main Street Blowing Rock, NC. Present were Mayor Charlie Sellers, Mayor Pro-Tem Sue Sweeting and Council Members Albert Yount, David Harwood and Doug Matheson, Town Manager Shane Fox, Police Chief Aaron Miller and Parks and Recreation Director Jennifer Brown.

Council met to get an update COVID cases and discuss the current State of Emergency and mask mandate.

Council Member Yount made a motion effective immediately to lift the current State of Emergency and mask mandate since the numbers have been below 5% positivity rate for two (2) consecutive weeks and further stated if the numbers increase above 5% positivity rate for seven (7) consecutive days the Board will meet again to discuss the possibility of reinstating the mandate, seconded by Council Member Matheson.

After further discussion the motion stood. For: Council Members Yount and Matheson and Mayor Sellers. Against: Mayor Pro-Tem Sweeting and Council Member Harwood. Motion passed.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to discuss, Mayor Pro-Tem Sweeting made a motion to adjourn at 7:25 p.m., seconded by Council Member Harwood.

MAYOR _		_ ATTEST _	
	Charlie Sellers	_	Hilari Hubner, Town Clerk